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BLACK

A HIGH-PITCHED RINGING can be heard. It plays through as the 
only sound in the film.

EXT. DESTROYED COFFEE SHOP - DAY

TARA (30s) opens her eyes. She is scratched and bruised, 
surrounded by debris and smoke following an explosion. 
Charred bodies lie amongst the broken glass and bricks.

She pushes herself up and taps her ears. All she can hear is 
the ringing.

PAUL (40s broken glasses, burnt suit) runs over and holds her 
steady. He asks if she’s okay but he just mouths the words. 

He is distracted by a sound and rushes towards the blown-out 
building.

EXT. COFFEE SHOP (FLASHBACK) - DAY

Tara walks out of the coffee shop with a take away coffee and 
runs into Paul, standing outside on his phone. He looks 
derisively at her before returning to his call.

There is a YOUNG MAN with standing nearby sipping a coffee 
and texting on his phone.

The coffee shop explodes, blowing out the front windows.

EXT. DESTROYED COFFEE SHOP

Tara looks around at the mayhem before deciding to run into 
the rubble and start clearing as much as she can.

She tackles a pile of debris, throwing bits and pieces from 
the top of the pile.

She comes across a dented metal milk jug.

INT. COFFEE SHOP (FLASHBACK)

Tara receives her take away coffee from the PERKY BARISTA, 
mouthing a thank you, and goes to the table with the metal 
milk jugs and sugar packets.

She reaches for the milk jug at the same time as a YOUNG 
WOMAN wearing a large pink bracelet.

They offer embarrassed sorries before the young woman lets 
Tara go first. She pours the milk into her coffee and leaves.



EXT. DESTROYED COFFEE SHOP

Tara looks for a moment at the milk jug in her hands before 
tossing it away and digging through the debris.

As she moves a large wood panel a bloodied, lifeless hand 
falls from beneath the pile.

It is wearing a large pink bracelet.

Tara gasps and steps back. She starts crying and turning 
around, taking in the chaos.

She falls to her knees.

An arm reaches out and weakly grabs her wrist.

It’s the young man who was texting outside the coffee shop, 
his back and legs a bloody mess.

Tears are streaming down his face. He is trapped under a 
burning table.

EXT. COFFEE SHOP (FLASHBACK)

Tara has just run into Paul and he turns and starts walking 
away, talking on his phone.

She looks over at the young man. He finishes his text and 
presses send.

He flinches a second before the explosion. He was expecting 
it.

EXT. DESTROYED COFFEE SHOP

Tara and the young man are holding hands looking into each 
others eyes.

She takes a moment. Wondering what to do.

She decides to save him. She pulls him out from under the 
table and holds him.

Sirens can be heard faintly through the ringing.
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